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BRICKHILL NEWS 
The newsletter of  Brickhill Parish Council 

June 2017 Issue 50 

New Green Gym for Waveney Green 
 
The parish council has recently installed 5 pieces 
of outdoor green gym equipment on Waveney 
Green.  We also installed some new rubber 
surfacing under the Super Nova equipment which 
usually gets very muddy in the winter months.  
The total cost of the project was £7880.  We plan 
to install rubber mulch surfacing under the 
pendulum swing in the next financial year.  The 
parish council are keen to see Waveney Green 
used by all members of the community so if you 
have any ideas for equipment or use of Waveney 
Green then please contact the parish clerk at 
clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk -  full parish 
council contact details on page 2. 
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EAST WARD 
 

Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick (Chair)    
01234 357259  
mark.x.fitzpatrick@gmail.com  
 
Cllr Peter Blakeman (Planning Committee 
Chair) 01234 355952  
pj.blakeman@btopenworld.com      
 
Cllr James Cross 
07490 367607  james.cross@live.co.uk 
 
Cllr Tim Retout 
01234 307998  tim@retout.co.uk 
 

NORTH WARD  
 
Cllr Vincent  Holloway 
01234 214533  
vholloway1975@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Corinne Royden 
01234 309175  corinneroyden@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Charles Royden  
(Borough Councillor for Brickhill) 
01234 309175  charlesroyden@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Lynne Seymour 
 01234 305683 
 lynne@puttingbrickhillfirst.com 
 

Borough Councillors for  
Woodlands Park 
 
Cllr Sheryl Corp 
07734 888988  
sheryl.corp@bedford.gov.uk 
 
Cllr Stephen Moon 
01234 870061  
stephen.moon@bedford.gov.uk 

SOUTH AND WEST WARD 
 
Cllr Mark Bowler 
07855 851266  markbrickhill@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Morris Johns 
01234 217364    
morrisjohns@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Cllr Ann Reeve 
01234 343260 r_reeve1@sky.com 
 
Cllr Wendy Rider  
(Borough Councillor for Brickhill) 
01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Cathrine Ward 
01234 295951  
mahovoward@yahoo.co.uk 
 
WOODLANDS PARK WARD 
 
Cllr Chris Bailes 
07525 166313  cbailes78@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Antonie Koch 
07577 907959 antoniekoch@icloud.com 
 
Parish Council meetings are open to the 
public and take place on the first Thursday 
of every month at 7:30pm (except August 
& December) and take place at St Mark’s 
Church Community Centre, Calder Rise, 
Brickhill MK41 7UY 
 
Councillor Surgeries are held at 7pm 
before each Parish Council meeting. 
 
 

Mrs Sue Bottoms,  
Clerk to the Council 
St Marks Church and Community Centre, 
Calder Rise, Brickhill, MK41 7UY  
01234 271708   
 

clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk    
 
 

BRICKHILL PARISH COUNCILLORS 

Brickhill News is published by Brickhill Parish Council.  Printed by White Hart Press, 58a York 
Street, Bedford. Disclaimer: Whilst every effort has been made to ensure that the information 
provided is accurate at the time of going to press, the Parish Council takes no responsibility for 
the errors or omissions in editorial or advertising content. The views expressed by contributors 
are not necessarily those of the Council.   
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Orange Recycling Bags 
 
If you need any more orange recycling bags 
these are now available from  the Foyer at St 
Mark’s Church Community Centre, Calder 
Rise, Brickhill MK41 7UY 

Brickhill Karate Club 
 
Did you know Brickhill Community Centre has a 
karate club that is approaching 20 years old? 
Since 1999 the Central Federation of Traditional 
Shotokan Karate has a long-established school of 
karate in Brickhill with high quality instruction; 
family friendly environment, helping individuals to 
achieve a high standard in martial arts developing 
at their own pace so they can attain their goals. 
The club caters for all ages, male and female. 
The instructors are highly experienced, qualified 
and DBS checked. If you’re after a new hobby 
why not start karate? For more information 
please contact Dan Young on 07456 837840 or 
contact us by email to: 
 sensei.d.young@cfts-karate.co.uk 

See our Advertisement on page 5 

Brickhill Lower School Football Club 
 
BLSFC is now coming to the end of another very 
successful season. With support from the Parish, 
sponsors and volunteers, we have been able to 
run teams for Reception (Under 5s), Year 1 
(Under 6s), a joint team for Year 2 and Year 3 
(Under 8s), and a Year 4 team (Under 9s). 
Across all teams, we have more than 80 boys 
playing every Saturday during term-times.   
 
The current season will culminate with the 
annual Fun Day, which will be on Waverney 
Green on Saturday 15th July – see https://
www.facebook.com/events/405589109825283 
 
The Club wishes to thank the Parish Council 
once again for allowing us to play on the pitches 
on Waveney Green every weekend.  
 
To see the full story visit the parish council 
website and see the latest news stories. 
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Brickhill Borough Councillors Update May 2017 
Wendy Rider wendyrider41@gmail.com, 01234 303254 
Charles Royden charlesroyden@gmail.com  01234 309175 
 
Residents have spoken to us recently about people asking for money at the 
shopping parades in Brickhill.  Homelessness is a serious issue across the UK at the moment but in 
Bedford we are spending millions of pounds to ensure that nobody needs to sleep rough. The Borough 
Council has launched the Rough Sleeper Outreach Service to work with rough sleepers and most 
importantly those at risk of becoming rough sleepers. The Council provides funding for night shelters to 
ensure that everybody in Bedford can access a bed for the night.  
 
However it is important to remember that 80% of rough sleepers have some form of mental health 
problem, others have substance dependency and complex issues and these personal difficulties make 
it hard for them to accept these services. For this reason we have also invested over £4 million in a 
newly built complex needs accommodation. This is the first of its kind in Bedford Borough and an 
innovative approach to offer comprehensive support, to not only get people off the streets but to ensure 
they stay off the streets and in stable accommodation. The unit is at an advanced stage of 
construction, and is on course to open later this year in St Mary’s Street. Sadly we have also received 
reports of individuals being organised and driven from one location in Brickhill to another who are not 
so deserving. If you wish to be generous then please consider contributing direct to the tremendous 
charities in Bedford which offer proactive support to help people access safe and stable 
accommodation, as the best means of supporting those people sleeping rough in Bedford. 
 
We are always pleased to speak with you and you are welcome to come to our regular surgeries at the 
shops on a Saturday morning, as advertised on our website.  For more information on what is 
happening in and around Brickhill.  
  
Lots more information on our website www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com  

Begging 
 
Advice on the support available to homeless 
people is available on the parish council website, 
copies can also be obtained from the parish 
office. The basic advice is not to give people 
begging cash. 

Brickhill Community Safety Forum 
 
The next Brickhill Community 
Safety Forum meeting will be in 
the Autumn. If you want to re-
ceive notification of future meet-
ings, contact the Clerk to Brickhill Parish Council 
or Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick. 

Cycle Brickhill 
 

Brickhill has easy and safe cycle 
access to most locations in the urban 
area and the bicycle is the ideal mode 
to travel that short distance to the town 
centre, railway station, work, local 
shops, churches, community and 
leisure centres as well as to the 
number of schools which are used by 
local school children.  The benefits of 
cycling are substantial.  Cheaper, and 
in many cases, quicker journeys as 
well as better health, better air quality 
and a more attractive and vibrant 
community in which to live. 

For more information visit our website: 
www.cyclebedford.org.uk/brickhill 
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Brickhill Community Centre Management 
Committee is  offering Summer Holiday activities. 
 
 We are delighted that Sandford School of Dance 
who run classes at the Community Centre, are 
running the following activities on our behalf.   
 
The classes are organised for different age 
groups from 3-5 year olds, 6-8 year olds and 9-11 
year olds. 
 

All sessions are offered at only £1.00  
 
Monday 7th August - Modern Dance 
 
Tuesday 8th August - Ballet 
 
Wednesday 9th August - Acrobatics 
 

To book please contact Sue Stewart at Brickhill 
Community Centre on either a Tuesday or Friday 
10.00am - 4.00pm on 01234 312332 or email 
brickhillcommunitycentre@googlemail 

Could you make a difference? 
 

Scott Lower School are looking for new school 
governors .  This is an exciting time for us as we 
become a Primary School.  At our last Ofsted 
inspection we were rated “Good”.  As a member 
of the Governing Body you can help to shape the 
future of our school.   You should expect to 
attend 2 evening meetings per term and also 
represent the Governing Body at school events.   
 
If you would like further information or to apply   
please contact the Head Teacher.  More 
information about the role of a  governor can be 
found online at http://www.sgoss.org.uk/home/ 

 
To apply, send your details along with a personal 
statement indicating a little about you, why you 
want to join the Governing Body and what skills 
you can bring to the committee.  Full training is 
provided - enthusiasm is essential! We welcome 
applicants from all members of the community 
and look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive, MK41 7JA 
01234 352630  
 

Rogue 
Traders—
advice from 
Beds BC 
 
At the Brickhill 
Community 
Safety Forum meeting on 31st May, speakers 
from the Borough Council gave advice on how to 
avoid being ripped off by rogue traders.  
 
Rogue traders are individuals or groups of people 
who cold-call householders, often targeting 
vulnerable residents, claiming to be a bona fide 
business and claiming to offer services. Doorstep 
rogue traders pretend to be builders, gardeners 
or handymen offering to carry out work or ‘urgent’ 
repairs to your house or garden. The work is 
often poor, unnecessary and the price quoted can 
increase rapidly. The advice from Trading 
Standards is to always say 'no' to any traders 
offering to carry out work who unexpectedly turn 
up on your doorstep. 
 
For advice, or to report  concerns  regarding 
Rogue Traders or related scams please call the 
Citizens Advice consumer helpline on 03454 04 
05 06 or contact the Trading Standards team at 
Bedford Borough Council on 01234 718099. You 
can also report attempted scams online via  
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk. No Cold Calling 

 
‘No Cold Calling’ stickers are available from the 
parish council office. More information is 
available on the parish council website, 
www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk  



6  

 

Domestic Electrical Services 
Rewires 

New RCD Consumer Units  
New Circuits 

New Lights & Sockets 
Replacement Lights & Sockets 

Outdoor Lighting & Power 
 

01234 360964 / 07703 
017800 

 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

P.A.B. & Son Ltd 
Property Services  

 
 Plumbing 
 Garage Conversions 
 UPV Windows & Doors 
 Bathroom & Kitchen 

installations 
 Fascias & Guttering 
 Wood/Laminate 

Flooring 
 Wall & Floor Tiling 
 Painting & Decorating 
 Patios/Fencing 
 
We are a local firm based in Brickhill.  For a 
competitive quote and to discuss your 
requirements please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 
 

01234 325801  07932 638226 
Email: pabandson@AOL.com 

 

www.pabandson.co.uk 
 

We look forward to hearing from you 

R J GASCOYNE 
 

THE PLUMBING, HEATING AND 
GAS COMPANY 

 
We can provide the following services: 
 
Boiler changes, system upgrades, bathroom  
plumbing,  fault finding, servicing, repairs, 
maintenance,  all central heating, plumbing, 
draining and gas work undertaken.   
 
We can also undertake inspections for gas 
safety and landlord certificates.   
 
All from a friendly, reliable, trustworthy and 
professional engineer. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Contact Ryan on 07980 209587 or  
 Email: ryangascoynephg@gmail.com 
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Brickhill Help 
and Advice 

 
Borough Councillor 
Wendy Rider  
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, Bedford.  
MK41 7BQ   01234 303254   
wendyrider41@gmail.com 
 

Borough Councillor Charles 
Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill,  
Bedford.  MK41 7UY    01234 309175    
charlesroyden@gmail.com 

Local surgeries  taking place at 10am at: 
 

Brickhill Drive shops Saturday 8th July  
& Avon Drive shops Saturday  22nd July 

 
See our website 

www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com  
For details of surgeries and the latest 

Brickhill news 

Zumba Gold Advert  
WHP to drop pdf—please use 
same advert that was used in 
May 2017 edition 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

Are you looking to understand, challenge and 
change your eating behaviour? Are you sick of 
dieting? 
Nutritional Reform is not a diet. It is a holistic 
approach to long-term weight loss, combining 
nutritional support with proven behaviour change 
techniques. A significant part of Nutritional Reform 
will include understanding, challenging and 
ultimately changing your relationship with food. Self-
discipline can only be achieved when self-awareness 
is gained. Everything I deliver on the Nutritional 
Reform programme is evidence-based.  Anybody can 
diet and shift weight in the short-term. I am here to 
create a platform for you to make sustainable 
changes in the long-term.  
 

Whether you are looking to work one to one with me 
during the course, or as part of the Nutritional 
Reform group programme, please contact me on 
07925002280. Alternatively please email me on 
andrewlatimer328@gmail.com .  Group sessions are 
available Fridays and Saturdays initially (as and when 
spaces fill up). The programme will always take place 
at the Brickhill Community Centre. 
 

You can make the change 
today if you are willing! 
 
 

Shake It at your own pace

Get active with great people at
the dance party workout for the
young at heart.

Easy-to-follow Zumba®
Choreography that focus on
balance, range of motion and
coordination.

Come ready to sweat and
prepare to leave empowered and
feeling strong

Classes are £5 per class Plus
Loyalty card.

ZUMBA GOLD CLASSES
 Monday 09:45am-10:45am

Carlton club, 38 High ST Olney,
MK46 4BB

 Monday 1:15pm-2:15pm
Brickhill Community centre,
Avon Drive Bedford, MK41 7AF

 Wednesday 09:30am-10:30am
Brickhill Community centre,
Avon Drive Bedford, MK41 7AF

 Friday 10:00am-11:00am ST
Johns Ambulance hall,
Wellingborough road, Olney
MK46 5AF

Contact: Chantell on

Tel: 07743004519 or

Email cmcfitness28@gmail.com
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withSlimming World

live happy
summer!
this

slimmingworld.co.uk

ask in group for 

more details

save
up to 5

0344 897 8000 

Calder Rise, Off Avon Drive
Brickhill, Bedford
9.30 am & 11.30 am
3.30 pm, 5.30 pm & 7.30 pm
Contact:
Lorrie 01234 340 473

TUESDAYS

St Mark’s Church
& Community Centre


